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Roman Does It Again !

After scooping up prizes in previous years, our Star reporter Roman Kulkewycz has just received
another gong for a story we published in The News in September 2021. Congratulations Roman
keep up the good work and keep your stories coming!
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2021 Coast Pri; |
Non-Fiction
E—

February 2, 2022

Dear Roman

Congratulations once again on your entry for the 2021 prize. Gippsland Floods was a really
impressive work and | look forward to publishing it in the Bass Coast Post this month.

I’'m enclosing your award certificate and a copy of our 2019-20 Bass Coast Prize for Non-
Fiction Anthology. | hope you enjoy it.

With your permission, Gippsland Floods will appear in the 2021-22 anthology, to be
published next year.

Warm regards

Catherine Watson

(For the judges)
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download at www.bunyipnews.org.au. Printed copies
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Tonimbuk.
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Advertising Information

Ad Type Cost
Business card $10
Quarter page $20
Half page $40
Full page $80
Website (12 months) $100

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER - GET 2 FREE!
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half
page editorial.

Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs
who advertise in the news. All ads and notices for
non-charging events or public / club notices are
FREE!

All donations are gratefully accepted.

For further enquires or to place an advert please
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HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL
You can leave your ads and news articles in the

collection box, which is located outside IGA.
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.
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Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless fully
paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, Electronic
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Community Bank® Branch account.

Please support our local advertisers,
as without them there wouldn’t be a

community newsletter.
Let them know you found them HERE!
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In the event of an emergency it is essential that
we are able locate your property as quickly and
easily as possible.

One way to assist with that is to
ensure your property is clearly
numbered.

B U N YI P Another way, if possible and safe to

do so, is to have someone meet
emergency services to guide them where to go.
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CAN WE FIND

And if you are away from home and not sure where you are,
you can use the Emergency Plus App to give Emergency
Services your exact location.

Have a plan and be safe.
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DON’T GET
CAUGHT OUT

Grassfires can start anywhere and spread quickly.

On the urban fringe...

If you live next to grassland and a grassfire starts, walk at least
two streets back from the fire.

If you live two or three streets away from grassland and a
grassfire starts, stay where you are — grassfires are unlikely to
spread into built up areas.

Never drive if you can see smoke or fire. Thick smoke will make it hard to
see and traffic jams and accidents are likely.

Keep the roads clear for the emergency services.

Noverrbar 2016 Information for Urbian Areas :ﬁ

VicEmergency Hotline cfavicgovau | CFA
1800 226 226
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Letters to the Editor

Let Kids Be Kids!

We regularly travel north along McNamara Road to our property and over the past year or two, and
especially during covid, we have watched a small group of enthusiastic young boys building a BMX
track among the trees and bushes.

Oh what a wonderful sight it has been, they have been respectful, waving and smiling as we drove
by. They have dragged logs from where ever, they have constructed fabulous jumps and tracks and
we at no time saw them as a risk to anything or anyone.

Then suddenly signs went up stating it was a private road, and no it is not, and the efforts by these
industrious young boys has been wrecked!! And we wonder why?

These boys were out in the fresh air, they were away from their computer screens and they were
developing many life skills as they dug and built wonderful structures, it all looked like a lot of fun
was being had.

Whilst they were out doing all of this work they were developing such important life skills as working
in a team, they laboured long and hard, they were developing cooperative skills, team building skills
and we could see potential builders, architects, scientists, perhaps plumbers or landscape
gardeners.

They were harming no one. And it is all destroyed. In a couple of years all of the bush and trees
along McNamara Road will be gone because the road will be paved, so what is the problem and
where was the problem.

So if any of these great kids are reading this, or their parents are reading this, | wish to say how
sorry | am to see their hopes and dreams and their playground destroyed.

| want them to remember the skills they developed, and | want them to know we appreciated their
energy and their respect for us as we travelled by.

And to who over decided that these boys were doing something untoward, brickbats to you.
Cheryl Billing Smith - Bunyip

Garfield Community Garden T TNTN/

Garfield Community Garden
Calendar of Events

MARCH

19th Pakenham Show
20th Food from Home online

All Welcome Tour of the garden.
Come help keep the Garden Growing 57tk Bunyip & Districts Ag

HAPPINESS 'S Show - Talk on the Why How

Every Saturday between 10-12noon
Every Wednesday between 9-11am

What of Wicking Beds

& 1) APRIL
5 % Saturday 9th
/gf\ i N '/f’ Easter Craft

“# Storytime

o 10/
seeing a bee —
on the flower you planted 4
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Hydrocephalus Fundraiser Night

On the evening of Saturday February 5™ lona’s population grew by about 400 as people gathered from near and far to
support the Hydrocephalus Support Association.. Evie, who is two and a half years old, was born with Hydrocephalus, a
condition which causes a build-up of fluid within the brain, causing swelling and pressure on the brain.. Evie’s Mum and
Dad, Jess and Travis Kitchin, came up with the idea to host a fundraiser night at the lona Cricket Club. The night raised
over $23,000.00. This is Jess’ summary of the night:. The night included live music, a BBQ dinner, silent auctions and
raffles to keep the adults entertained. There was plenty to amuse the kids as well, including pony rides, face painting,
showbags and cookie decorating. Thank you to Amanda from "Fizzy Face Children's Entertainment" for staying the
entire night painting faces and balloon twisting and to Kierah from “Sweetly Grazed" for the amazing cookie decorating
station. Once the night moved onto the real auctions for the night it was time for the "big kids" to have some fun and
shave some hair! We could never have predicted just how fun it was and just how much money we were about to make!
Local cattle auctioneer Ryan Bajada absolutely nailed it and had the crowd in the palm of his hands.. First to go was
lona Cricket Club President, Michael Neilson's, beloved beard that he had been growing since April 2016, with the
highest bid of $1,200 going to Jayson Barwick who is a member of the club and said he had every intention of winning
that auction to shave his President's beard! Michael also had quite a few other donations from family and friends which
makes his beard shaving total around $2,000!

Then it was Evie's Dad's turn. Travis had been growing the most "interesting" dreadlock mullet for the last 18
months that had certainly sparked a conversation or two in that time. There really was nothing pretty about it but it really
got everyone talking about it and excited for the day that it would finally come off and raise some money. We made a
rule that whoever won and got to cut the dreads, could make it into whatever hairstyle they want, and Travis had to keep
it for the whole week and even play cricket that next weekend with it. Bajada opened the bidding and within the first 2
bids it was already up to $1,000. People were throwing their hands up all over the crowd which made for a very fun and
competitive auction. Once the bidding had hit $3,500 it was down to 2 bidders, the funniest part about these two bidders
was the fact that it was husband and wife bidding against each other! The two had had the conversation about how high
they were willing to go and once Tanya Hilder had realised that no one else was bidding against her husband anymore,
she took it upon herself to bump him up just that little bit more! Andrew Hilder from Nedz Shedz ended up winning the
auction with a whopping total of $4,150! | think it's pretty clear to say that he did not disappoint with the hairstyle he left
Travis with!

We'd like to give a huge shootout to all of the businesses that donated towards our raffles and silent auctions. All
of the prizes donated had a combined retail amount of around $15,000! We still had businesses coming in on the night
giving us more items to raffle and auction off, it was just incredible. We'd also like to give a special mention to the
businesses who sponsored our night and are the reason it could go ahead in the first place. Bunyip IGA alongside
Community Bank Lang Lang sponsored all of the food for the BBQ, which meant that 100% of money made from that
went straight to the foundation. Liberty Equipment Hire (Narre Warren) not only donated 2 digital VMS boards, they also
brought down portable toilets and light towers, plus bollards & tape to assist with parking. Bunyip CFA donated and set
up their big marquee for us, Tynong CFA provided all the tables and chairs we needed to set up our raffles & silent
auctions. Armour's Apples lent us their truck for the music stage and Hateley's Coolroom Hire generously donated a
portable Coolroom for us. Musicians Meg Doherty & Tegan Blackstock couldn't have been more perfect. Unfortunately
the girls from Seventh Winter Music had to pull the pin last minute, but we can't thank them enough for still coming and
setting up their whole PA system at the start of the night for
the other music artists to use. Finally, the biggest and most
important thank you goes to the entire lona Cricket Club for
all of your support since the day we arrived at the club, but
especially for everything you all did on Saturday night and
the lead up to. The club worked so hard right alongside us
to make it the most perfect evening. From cooking the
BBQ, scribbling on raffle tickets, directing car parking and
everything in between. We literally could not have done it
without you all. We feel so privileged and are so proud to
be part of such an amazing family club.

We've had so many from the Cricket Club say to us
that we should definitely make this an annual event which
is something we are certainly considering! It costs the
Hydrocephalus Support Association $163k per year to keep
the registry running, and although the government has
funded the last 2 years, unfortunately the funding is not
recurrent. We are so blown away by the interest of so
many businesses that we had not even thought of
approaching this year, already so keen to jump on board
for next year's event, if we decide to do it again. | mean this
year was amazing, but | can only imagine how epic it would
be next year seeing how successful this one was. Lastly,
on behalf of my husband Travis and |, we would love to
thank the community for all of your support in making this
8 fundraiser in our daughters honour, so successful. Because
& of you all we will have a much better chance at making her
life and so many other Hydrocephalus warrior's lives so
much easier in the future.

|

The donation page will still be up and running for a few
. weeks while we tie up loose ends. If anyone would like to
R ; donate in honour of Evie please head to this link: https:/
| == makingadifference.gofundraise.com.au/page/
InhonourofEvie
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Ageing Well in Retirement

Learn how to get the most from your retirement at these free, fun and informative workshops at
Outlook Community Centre in Pakenham.

The retirement ‘tune-up’ Tuesday 8 March 10am-12pm

Get ‘retirement ready’ Tuesday 22 March 6—-8pm

Enquiries/bookings: 5941 1535

Caring for our Carers

Carers aged 55 years and over are invited to come together, share a cuppa and stories, and learn
about resources available to help build resilience and enhance wellbeing. The group meet as
Outlook Community Centre in Pakenham, Tuesdays 15, 22, 29 March and 5 April 10.30am—-12pm.
The carers group is an initiative of Cardinia Shire Council in partnership with Alfred Carers.
Enquiries/bookings: 5940 4728

‘Forget me not’ Dementia Café

The Café aims to bring together people living with dementia and their loved ones. Join us for a
cuppa and cake, rediscover memories and create new ones. The Café is a nurturing space that
offers enrichment, support and understanding, where you can share experiences with others living
with the challenges of dementia.

Koo wee Rup Enquires/ bookings: Joanne 5997 9655

Pakenham Enquires/ bookings: Alison 5940 4728

Construction has kicked off for the new youth centre in Pakenham.

Cardinia Shire Council Mayor Councillor Jeff Springfield joined Bass MP Jordan Crugnale and La
Trobe MP Jason Wood for a sod turn at the site this afternoon. Cardinia Youth Hub will offer
programs and services for young people aged 12 to 24, with dedicated training/class rooms,
counselling rooms, a program/group room, hang out space, a shower and laundry facility, recording
booth, computers with internet access and a roof-top recreation space.

Services and programs will support young people to build resilience, re-engage in education,

training and work opportunities, improve relationships, and provide timely access to expert specialist
services. Cardinia Shire Council Mayor Councillor Jeff Springfield said Cardinia Youth Hub would
support the future needs of our local young people.
“The move to construct this new, purpose-built youth centre is what our community has been asking
for,” Cr Springfield said. “We’re a fast-growing community, and this is just one example of the
continued collaborative efforts we have with both the Victorian Government and Australian
Government to continue to improve local facilities for our communities here in the shire.”

Henty Ward Councillor Carol Ryan said the location was ideal for our young people as it was
close to public transport and local skate parks and shopping areas. “It's important we plan for the
future and in particular for the future of our young people. The current youth centre is an absolutely
fantastic service but it’s bursting at the seams! We can’t wait to have the new centre available for
our young people,” she said. Cardinia Shire Council has committed $1.8 million towards this project.
The Victorian Government has committed $3 million from the Growing Suburbs Fund and the
Australian Government has put forward $1.5 million as part of the Community Health and Hospitals
Program.

State Member for Bass Jordan Crugnale says Cardinia Youth Hub represents the very best in our
community and | am so pleased that Growing Suburbs Fund has helped this project become a
reality.
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“This is what happens when all three levels of government work together to support and service our
young people. “This youth hub will be a place for our young people to meet, learn, feel safe and to
gain educational and employment support. “If our young people have the support and opportunities
they deserve, they grow up confident, with a good sense of self, are healthy and active citizens - this
enriches us all. This is a social investment and our youth and their families are so worth it.”

Federal Member for La Trobe Jason Wood welcomed the sod turning saying the sod turning was a
huge win for the community. “As one of the fastest growing regions in the country, the south east of
Melbourne demands better support services. “The $1.5 million in funding we secured on behalf of
the Morrison Government will ensure that young people receive support in re-engaging with
education, upskilling and socialising in a safe environment.” Cardinia Youth Hub will be located on a
Council-owned parcel of land on James Street in Pakenham and is anticipated to open in January
2023.

Have your say on Cardinia Shire’s new Climate Change Adaptation
Strategy.

The Climate Change Adaptation Strategy is now open for public comment and residents are
encouraged to jump online and have their say on the new strategy. In September of 2019, a climate
emergency was declared across Cardinia Shire Council. Climate change-induced natural hazards
are increasing both in magnitude and frequency, which is having adverse effects on our
ecosystems, human health and economy. Council is dedicated to supporting the community adapt
to these climate change challenges.

The Climate Change Adaptation Strategy will provide the guiding pathways to reduce the
community’s vulnerability to adverse climate events and promote the resilience of social, ecological
and economic systems. Adaptation planning will embed adaptive measures into council operations
and processes, as well as recommend actions for the community to reduce their vulnerability to the
impacts of climate change.

The development of the Climate Change Adaptation Strategy will bring together community
and Council stakeholders to raise climate concerns and identify adaptation processes that will aim
to protect our natural and built environment into the future for generations to come. Cardinia Shire
Mayor Councillor Jeff Springfield is encouraging the community to provide their input into this
strategy. “We are gathering feedback on the 14 community-facing actions in the Climate Change
Adaptation Strategy to enable Council to prioritise the factors that affect our people the most,” Cr
Springfield said. “We want to know how climate change affects you as a Cardinia Shire resident.
Which climate-related hazards concern you the most? What are your biggest concerns about the
impacts of climate change? Tell us what matters most to you, so that together we can create a more
sustainable future for Cardinia Shire.”

Consultation closes on 16 March 2022.
To have your say about Council’s Climate Adaptation Strategy, visit www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/

haveyoursay

The eleventh edition of Council’s Ageing Well newsletter is out now!

Ageing Well highlights a range of services and exciting opportunities for seniors to stay healthy and
connected in Cardinia Shire. Three thousand copies have been distributed to more than twenty-five
locations across the shire, including the Cardinia Shire Council Civic Centre and Cardinia Cultural
Centre, community houses and libraries. In this issue:

Local producers open doors to community
Family business on the land for over 100 years
Nurturing successful retirements

Keep your cool this summer

Responding to an emergency

Increase in scams

Ageing well with food

Garden beds accessible for all

Supermarket tours and food labels

Community Centres reopen
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Access and Ageing in your Shire

The newsletter can be read online at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/ageingwell. You can also subscribe to
the Ageing Well e-publication to be notified via email when a new edition is out:
www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/epublications

For more information about Ageing Well, visit Council’'s website at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/
ageingwell or call the Ageing Well team on 1300 787 624.

Council’s free waste drop-off events are back for 2022!
Cardinia Shire Council’s free green waste drop-off events are back for 2022.

Council’s green waste drop-off events are a free service accepting residential amounts of green
waste including flowers, garden prunings, grass clippings, leaves, tree branches, weeds and trunks
(up to 30 centimetres wide and 1 metre long). Residents must present photo ID as proof of
residence within Cardinia Shire to access the free service. Waste will only be accepted from
residential vehicles and trailers; commercial business operators cannot use this service.

Pakenham — Friday 25 to Monday 28 February 2022
Future Recycling Transfer Station

30-32 Exchange Drive, Pakenham

All days: 9am to 4pm

Lysterfield — Friday 8 to Monday 11 April 2022
Cleanaway Resource Recovery Centre

840 Wellington Rd, Lysterfield

Friday 8: 8am to 4pm

Saturday 9 and Sunday 10: 8am to 12pm (noon)
Monday 11: 8am to 4pm

Pakenham — Friday 17 to Monday 20 June 2022
Future Recycling Transfer Station

30-32 Exchange Drive, Pakenham

All days: 9am to 4pm

Don’t forget that Future Recycling Pakenham also accepts electrical items (e-waste), batteries and
scrap metal for free, any time of year.

For more information about Council’s green waste drop-off events, visit www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/
dropoff or call Council’s Customer Service Team on 1300 787 624.

Please note that Council’'s free green waste drop-off events will be run in line with Victorian
Government COVID-19 restrictions. Residents must not attend if they are unwell and must comply
with all instructions as directed by staff.

Bunyip - Garfield Probus Club

We have started the New Year off forming a Craft Group for like minded people who love all
different types of Craft to meet once a month to share their passions.

Our February meeting one of our members spoke about the book she had written on the Western
District of Victoria since the early settlement days with the spotlight on the early Mansions and the
intertwining families who lived in them.The amount of research that she had to do was simply
amazing to achieve the end result and then having the book printed. We were all given a copy of the
book and a lot got her to sign their copy which was nice for her. Now we have a bit of reading to do.
A group went to the West Gippsland Art Centre to enjoy a morning of entertainment by Keith Potger
who was one of the former Seekers.

It was lovely to be back experiencing a live show not only for us but also the entertainers
themselves. It was very enjoyable The walking group went down to San Remo for the day. After
meeting for morning tea they set out for a walk or stroll across the bridge and having a bit of a look
around before heading back to have fish and chips for lunch. Then we headed towards home
stopping for coffee at Grantville.

Helen
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The West Gippsland Progress Association (WGPA) would like to
thank our members, local businesses, Council representatives and
other key stakeholders for all your contribution into the West
Gippsland Food & Tourism Strategy 2022-2024.

On behalf of WGPA and Cardinia Shire Council (CSC), we are
q;t 1 excited to present the strategy to you https://
www.westgippslandprogassoc.org.au/food-tourism.

el = Aoy This Strategy will help WGPA to positively improve businesses and
growing food tourism opportunities in the peri-urban farming area of
West Gippsland and provide a strong foundation for future long-term
tourism planning and development.

The WGPA with the support of CSC is looking forward to delivering
the first six months of actions.

These actions include but are not limited to: Developing a food tourism experience content library
including high resolution images and videos from local food & tourism businesses. Creating a
Foodie Touring Route map focusing on the key Food & Tourism destinations. Develop a media pack
with information, images, key words, social media handles, maps, links of food & tourism
businesses. Promote the West Gippsland Region (within the desired catchment area) to key
Tourism Organisations e.g., Visit Victoria

Complete a regional product audit focusing on - industry capability, capacity constraints, product
gaps and infrastructure investment opportunities

WGPA is currently looking to engage a PR company to assist in the delivery of these actions. Our
aim is to commence work during February and March and have people on the ground taking photos
and filming local businesses and the local area. There is no cost to local businesses, we just ask for
your generosity with your time and your enthusiasm to work with us on this exciting project.

Any questions please contact me or contact Susie Wickes from Cardinia Shire Council at
S.Wickes@cardinia.vic.gov.au

Across the state there has been an increase in pollution reports to EPA, but particularly in noise complaints
from 2019-2020 to 2020-2021. The new EPA Act gives councils new powers and EPA is able to assist people
navigate their way to find the right authority to take their issue to. See the tables below for local statistics.
Regards.

With more people working from home, Environment Protection
Authority Victoria has seen a doubling of reports about noise
pollution in the 2020-2021.

Noise report data collected between July 2021 and January 2022 show the trend is continuing with
around 3,500 noise pollution reports received at EPA’s Contact Centre in that period.

“The most common types of noise complaints are about residential and industrial noise,” said EPA
CEO Lee Miezis.

“In 2020-2021, 5,404 of the total 20,000 pollution reports we received were about noise, more than
twice as many as the year prior, so people are hearing more noise when they would normally be at
work and they’re calling it in.

“The new Environment Protection Act, introduced in July 2021, give councils more powers to
regulate residential noise and they can now appoint noise enforcement officers with power to make
directions or even start court proceedings.

“EPA has more direct involvement in noise from commercial premises where machinery or work
practices might be causing issues. Complaints about vehicle noise to EPA aren’t as common, but
we work with police if the offending vehicle is on the road and with council if it is a residential
driveway.

“We recognise that people don’t always know where to go to get help, so as we always say, call
1300 EPA VIC (1300 372 842) and we can at least help you navigate through to the right agency.”
For more information about how EPA works with local government to enforce noise pollution laws go
to
https://www.epa.vic.gov.au/about-epa/who-epa-works-with/local-government/how-councils-regulate-
residential-noise
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Saved From Imminent Death
By Roman Kulkewycz

You could say that 84 year old Wes Wlodarczyk from Emerald has been to hell and back. As a
seven year old lad in 1944 he was with a group of prisoners, including his mother and two sisters,
Grarzyna, 8 and Jadniga, 6 that were herded into a gas chamber in Hohenfels, a German
Concentration Camp, and the doors bolted in readiness for the Zyklon B, a toxic gas consisting of
hydrogen cyanide, “death” gas to be released. After half an hour of “nothing happening”, the doors
were unlocked, opened and the prisioners were spared death.

During WW2 Wes'’s father relocated his family from Poland to Keszthely, a large Hungarian town,
fearing that staying in Poland was too dangerous. Once his wife and three young children were
safely in Hungary, he joined the British army and went into active service in Tobruk.

Although Hungary was friendly with Germany they were always friendly to Poland and its people
and promised to look after them. However after the Germans exterminated the Jewish population by
mid 1944, they took over the rule in Hungary, and decided to clean up the country of Poles as well.
They rounded, up mostly women with children, the sick and elderly and loaded them into railway
cattle trucks for the fourteen to twenty day trip to Germany. Wes remembers that under these
conditions many died. “It was horrible”, he says.

Wes continues “When we arrived in Germany no one knew what was going on and no camp wanted
to take us as they were all full. We were moved from camp to camp for nearly 6 months and at the
end we finished up in a small camp which to my memory was called Hohenfels .

This camp at first seemed to be just like the previous camps where the first thing they did was to
spray us with D.D.T. to kill any vermin, lice, germs or bugs. However a short time after arrival there
we were paraded naked past some tables where different men and women sat some with nurses
habits and some who could have passed as doctors and we all went in to small concrete cubicles
which lined the whole length of a huge shed like an aircraft hangar. Everyone went in quietly
thinking that it was all for a shower. But when all the cubicles were filled and the doors were locked,
the inmates found that there were no sprinkles just a small trap door in the centre of the ceiling.
That's when it dawned on the men that they were locked in a gas chamber. A panic broke out and |
nearly got trampled to death. Anyway, after about half an hour doors were opened and we were out.
Now | suppose you want to know what happened that we came out alive? This | was never able to
find out, but there could have been a number of reasons. 1. they ran out of gas. But | do not really
think so. | think that there was a problem in giving the final order to drop the gas. The war was
ending and although the Germans in charge wanted to get rid of any evidence and witnesses to
their genocide no one wanted to take the responsibility for the signing of the order, fearing that
showing their name on the order would have serious repercussions post war. As a 7 year old | was
deeply traumatised for many years later even after arriving in Australia.”

Wes met his sweetheart Marianna after arriving in Australia and the couple married in Sydney in
1970. The couple has three children and seven grandchildren. Wes still remains in contact with his
two sisters.

| asked Wes if the memory of waiting for the gas to be released still haunted him. As a devout
Catholic he says “No” and that being at peace with God and belief in Divine Providence has
sustained him.

Wes and his wife Marianna today.
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A “used” container of Zyklon B, toxic gas.
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The Bunyip Football Club will be kicking off the season at
Nar Nar Goon on Saturday 2nd April.

The first home game will be against Cora Lynn at Bunyip
on Saturday 9th April. We hope to see you down there for
what should be a superb game of football.

Bark loud, bark proud!
FOOTBALL CLUB

TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’ .......... Designer bags that matter.

This item of fishing gear is about practicality and purpose over style and fashion.

Matching colors to your clothing and shoes or accessories isn’t necessary or important. The idea is
to not stand out, but all the same hoping that you'll impress other anglers with your obvious wide
expanse of knowledge and sensible choice of fishing gear.

It's House of Hardy V. Gucci......... Plano V. Fabergé...... and ...Velcro V. Buckles.

Pockets and compartments are a bonus or self-contained smaller tackle boxes that are incorporated
in the bags design features. Helping you to decide on the placement of those items like...

Repellent V. Perfume...... Tackle V. Jewellery...... Chap-Stick V. Lipstick

Let’s give credit where it's due though, the iconic Bum-Bag or Fanny-Pack has crossed into both
genres as a convenience for its size, or multipurpose uses it has. Not quite a purse, nor a bag or a
carry pack, just handy as an extra carry space that can have the use of the whole circumference of
your body, that'll carry a single days use of fishing gear, without being in the way at all.

Whichever you choose a Backpack, Shoulder Bag, or Bum-Bag, make sure it's comfortable, think
easy accessibility, also that it doesn’t dig into you’re side or back with sharp corners or edges and
that it doesn’t weigh too much so that the strap cuts into your shoulders.

It's all about easy access to your tackle. A shoulder bag would be my choice as you just sling it over
your shoulder then slide it around to your back or front to enter the pockets. Whereas a backpack
you always have to remove from your back and shoulders each time. The Bum-Bag is comfortable
and out of the way but the contents is not always visible, depending on whether your body image is
a six pack or a belly flap to keg, choose what suits you best, you know who you are!

March 2022
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March — Gardening Calendar by Angelo Eliades
(http://deepgreenpermaculture.com/)

March heralds the beginning of autumn, so there’s lots of tidying up in the garden. Its also an ideal
time to plant new trees, as the weather is milder and there is some time for the trees to establish
themselves before winter arrives.

Pick marrows, pumpkins and squash before the flesh becomes coarse. Only pick pumpkins when
fully ripe (no green skin or stem), cut when stalk begins turning brown and withers.

It’s also time to lift root crops such as beetroot, carrots onions potatoes and turnips for storage and
winter use. Leave parsnips in ground, they need some cold to taste the best.

If tomatoes have not ripened, the plants can be laid down flat on the ground and covered with a
cloche (plastic covered frame) to speed up ripening. Plant garlic now, as it prefers a period of cold
weather to grow well

Things to Do This Month:

o Compost autumn leaves.

e (Collect perennial seeds and divide overgrown perennial plants.

e Sow cool season green manure crops, such as rapeseed, broad beans, fenugreek, linseed,
lupins, mustard, oats, subclover and vetch, then dug in during autumn before flowering.

e Start planting new trees, shrubs, climbers, annuals and perennials — remember to water

them regularly until they establish.

Relocate evergreen shrubs (can be done either in autumn and early spring).

Harvest autumn bearing raspberries, but leave canes unpruned till late winter-early spring

Finish pruning canes that have fruited from summer fruiting raspberries.

Prune blackcurrants and other brambleberries from now till winter.

Plant new strawberries

Remove autumn leaves from ponds and water gardens and thin out aquatic plants

Stop feeding container plants

Cut down asparagus foliage as it starts turning yellow and mulch the plants generously

Net trees to protect fruit from birds

Vegetables and Herbs to Sow:

Sow in March Harvest | Sow in March Harvest | Sow in March Harvest
(weeks) {weeks) {weeks)
Beetroot ds 7-10 Garlic clove d 17-25 Potato tubers d| 15-20
Broad Beans d 12-22 Kohlrabi d 7-10 Radish d 5-7
Broccoli ds| 10-16 Leeks ds| 15-18 Salad Burnett ds 6-8
Buckwheat d 8-12 Lettuce ds 8-12 Salsify d| 14-21
Cabbage ds 8-15 Mizuna d 5-7 Shallot bulbs d| 12-15
Caraway d | 24 mths | Mustard Greens d 5-8 Silverbeet ds 7-12
Carrots d 12-18 Oats d 8-12 Spinach d 5-11
Cauliflower ds| 15-22 Onions ds| 25-34 Strawberry runners | d 11
Chervil d 6-8 Orach d 7-13 Swedes d| 10-14
Chicory d 8 Spring Onions d 6-10 Turnip d 6-9
Chinese Cabbage ds 8-10 Parsley ds 9-19
Cress d 2-3 Parsnip d 17-20

Key: d = sow directly into ground, s = sow in seed tray, ds = sow directly into ground or seed tray

Bunyip & District Community News




MHR Jason Wood visited Bunyip and Garfield last Thursday and met
with some of the locals in the community.

Bunyip, which was previously in the Monash electorate is now part of the La Trobe electorate
following a change of boundaries.

In Bunyip he inspected the new soccer club facilities and said he was very impressed with the
ground condition and the grandeur of the modern clubrooms.

Photo: Federal member for La Trobe, Mr Jason Wood discusses some of the facilities at the Bunyip
Recreation Reserve with president of the Bunyip Community Market, Mr Tony Arriggo.

Photo: Roman Kulkewycz
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Bunyip Junior Football Club is excited to announce
we are recruiting for season 2022

& UNDER 12 GIRLS
(born 2010-2012)

West Gippsland Junior Football Competition

& UNDER 14 GIRLS
(born 2008-2009)

\West Gippsland Junior Football Competition

YOUTH GIRLS
(born 2004-2007)

Female Football Gipplsand GIPPSLAND

That's right! THREE GIRLS FOOTY TEAMS!

For more information and to register interest please contact Shara McAuley (0400 296 817)
or admin@bjfc.com.au) or message via Bunyip JFC Facebook page

#juniorgirls #youthgirls #gippygiriscan #bunyipfooty
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SLIDING DOOR REPAIRS

Timber & Aluminium & Security Doors

Sliding Doors Track & Rol
Bi Fold Door Screen Rep
Cavity Door New Locks

er Replacements

acements

Itted

Wardrobe Doors And Much More

We fix Your Sliding Doors!

Qi Ph 0438

o

038 244

Info(@asdrm.com.au
www.a||s|iclingdoorrepairsme|bourne.com.au
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_ LARMAX _
AGRIBARN
G\

2855 Princes Highway, GARFIELD 3814
[/m./{o;u’é"a(b:

Phone: 0356 292 650
Email: larmaxgarfield@bigpond.com

Larmax Agribarn is a diverse agribusiness who are very proud in providing personal,
competitive and efficient service to the rural and town community. A member of the CRT
buying group for over 25 years, we offer the expertise and resources to provide our
customers with advice & product for all farmers, large or small. We pride ourselves in
stocking high quality horse and all varieties of stock feed. Our extensive range of products
include all your farming requirements plus a wide range of hardware and building supplies.

We stock only the very best brands. We know our customers want top quality products, so
we simply don't stock anything but the best. Whether you're looking for your favourite
brand of stock feed, or a selection of fencing wire, we’ve got what you need. If we don't
have it, we can source it for you.

Our Products & Services:

Farm Supplies & Animal Health
Quality Stockfeed

Hay — Local & Northern
Fencing

Veterinary Supplies
Agricultural Chemicals
Hardware & Building Supplies
Extensive Range Pet Food

Bird Seed

Rural Plumbing & Irrigation

Pasture Seed & Fertilisers 5
Elgas Agent Gumbuya World

Stormwater Pipes old A,
=@

Oil & Lubricants
Delivery available to all areas [m1)

eLcas & ol

L2
py unien

Py P1211e9

1051331
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Bunymday 27th February o
Market 8am-1pm i )

Bunyip Recreation Reserve
l Contact Tony 0407 563 441
Roman 0417360 783

Local people.
Fast Internet.

1300 66 55 75 | swoop.com.au
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Unlock your home
equity

If your home has equity. you have opportunity.

Whether it's buying another home, extending, renovating. or
refinancing - see what's possible with a Bendigo Complete home
loan.

Come home to a low rate loan.

Chat to a home loan specialist today, phone Erin on 0435284880 or
search Bendigo Bank home loans.

Q Community Bank - Toora & District

B Bendigo Bank

es, charge fing criteria apply. All informatior uding interest rate is subject to change withe 1otice. | jetails available ¢

Adelaide Bank Limited ABN 11 068 049 178 Ausfralian Credit Licence 237879.

anio.
1 by Bendigo

REAL ESTATE AND LIVESTOCK
WE DO IT ALL!!
GIVE OUR FRIENDLY STAFF A CALL.

Real Estate Sales Agents:

Ray Cullen: 0429 977 313

Robert Mure: 0417 553 324

Livestock Agents: D E L A N E Y

Anthony Delaney: (Manager) 0429 136 055 LIVESTOCK & PROPERTY

Damien Fitzgerald: 0419 524 824 ) .
MELBOURNE

Malcolm Reedy: 0419 292 560

Bernie Beadel: 0409 497 471
We are located at:
1, 1-3 Main Street, Bunyip. 03 5629 5329
and
148 Station Street Koo Wee Rup. 03 5997 2425

harcourts.bunyip@nutrien.com.au
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BG Bumyip Glass

Glass Replacement Specialists

Y% Fast Glass Replacement Y Shop Fronts

¢ Window & Door Replacements 3¢ Bi-fold Doors

¢ Frameless Showers ¥ Commercial Glazing
¢ Mirrors Y% Balustrades

¥¢ Splashbacks ¥ Shelves & Tabletops

0402 373 046

bunyipglass@bigpond.com

Find us on

Facebook

Regular Hanson
AEIDELBERGCEMENT Group

Updates

For regular updates on Hanson's
Bunyip North Quarry EES Project,
please register with the project
Community Contact Database.

You may register your preferred
contact method as email, phone
or postal letters.

Please be advised all project update
communication distributed via the

database are also available via the f‘; G
Hanson Webpage. PR D ol ‘% ,

b4 community.bunyipnorth@hanson.com.au

>
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hanson.com.au/About/Regulatory-Information/
%% Projects/Bunyip-North-Quarry-EES
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[BUNYTIP [RIBCIRIBATION IRIBSIEIRVIE

EVERY 4" SUNDAY
IN MARCH
9am - 3pm

SHEEPDOG [RE Sl
EVENTS

PONY RIDE'S
and

o’ e
B
o

TICKET PRICES,

ADULT  $10
CHILD $5
STUDENT $5
SENIOR  $5

FAMILY 520
(2Adults-2Children)

BUNYIP AGED CARE 1N

Maintenance Officer — Casual

Hillview Bunyip Aged Care is seeking a casual
maintenance officer to join our Hotel Services Team.
Hillview is a 58 bed residential aged care facility that also
includes 25 independent living units. The maintenance role
is diverse and requires an adaptable and multi-skilled
person. Duties are varied and include;

a. general ‘handy man’ duties,

b. performing routine maintenance tasks,

c. light gardening duties in the Hillview courtyard gardens,
of which there are 3, and the front gardens of the 25 unit,
and,

d. Some minor project work.

Typical hours will be 9:00am - 3:00pm; one or two days per
week. You will need a broad range of skills and experience
to meet the needs of this role. We need someone with a bit
of spark. Someone who can work well in a team and who
can help to brighten the day of our elderly residents. Do
you have the right stuff ? You must be triple vaccinated
against COVID19 to be considered for this role.

Email an application, with a resume to:
operations@hillviewbunyip.org.au

20

BUNYIP AG SHOW
27th MARCH 2022.

ALL SCHEDULES
AVAILABLE AT -
www.bunyipshow.com.au

PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR
LOCAL COMMUNITY AND
HAVE A FUN DAY OUT.

BRENDON'S

FIREWOOD

Quality Dry, Split firewood
Mixed Local Gum $110 per Meter
Or 5 meters - $500
Redgum $190 per meter plus delivery

Local family business supplying the
local communities with quality
firewood for over 10 years

Ph Brendon 0437192402

Bunyip & District Community News
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NEERIM DISTRICT COMMUNITY HOUSE CRAFT GROUP PRESENTS

1 Nitchenalia,
2 Apron ano
Tlea (Cosy Show,

* Displays of antique, vintage and

I

retro kitchen items.

* Displays of retro, vintage and

~

~N—

modern aprons and tea cosies.
* Sales of aprons, tea cosies, £
recipe books and kitchen items. {’ ;‘é
e Stalls with items for sale. %
* Raffles every hour.
* Sausage sizzle. A
» Devonshire Teas. T

EVERYONE WELCOME e
ENTRY $2

ALL PROCEEDS TO TARAGO VIEWS NURSING HOME

SATURDAY 19 MARCH 2022 | 10AM - 4PM

ALGIE HALL, MAIN ROAD. NEERIM SOUTH

Enquiries (02) 5628 1014

Community Bank
Neerim District

proudly supported by [} Bendigo Bank

JME

Trees

ABN: 84 572 274 889

Check out our
website
[=] A5l
F;
(=] nfta

Local tree removal company here to help with
your tree care needs. Experienced and skilled

Arborist. Fully insured. Free quotes.
Services we offer:
- Tree removal - Wind and storm
- Tree pruningand recovery
shaj - Removal of hazardous
Phone: 0458 613 372 -'l‘l:eingmang limbs and hanging
Hedging branches

nlME Tress @jme.trees

YOUR CARD HERE
$10 PER ISSUE
$100 PER YEAR

(12 ISSUES)
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BUNYIP CEMETERY TRUST

The Bunyip Cemetery Trust is seeking expressions of interast from suitably
qualified members of the community who would be interested in becoming
honorary trust members. Wornen and those from a diverse hackground are
actively encouraged to seek appointment.

Cametary trust members ars appainted by the Governor in Council for a
term of up to five years on the recommendation of the Minister for Health.
Camestary trusts are respongible far the proper and efficiant managemeant
of the public cemeteries under their control. including planning for future
cemeteries services and the preservation of local history.

Being appointed to a cernetery trust provides successful applicants with a
unique opportunity to develop their competencies as a board member, The
Department of Health provides free governance training to all trust members,

Current trust members whose terms of appointment are due to expire may
apply for reappointment as part of a compettive selection process.

Mare information about the role of camatery trust members is available at:
https:/fuven2 health vie. gov.au/public-health/cem ateries-and-crematoria/
camstery -trust-appointments/clags-b-cemetery-trust-appointments

To ragister your intarest pleass contact the Sacretary of the Bunyip
Cametary Trust as follows within two weeaks of the dats of this
advartisament:

Bunyip Cemetery Trust contact details: 0496 295 772

The Vicforian Govemment is committed fo ensuning thaf government boards
and commitiess reffect the rich diversity of the Victorian community

This includes appropriafe representation of wormen, people of alt ages,
Abonginal people, peopie with disability, people from cuiturally and
fingiisticaily diverse backgrounds, and leshian, gay, bisexual, gender
diverse and intersex people.

Frras

BUNYIP RENEWABLES ACTION GROUP inc
BRAG March Update:
Email :bragbunyip@amail.com; web: www.bragbunyip.com

Our mission is to significantly reduce Bunyip and District’s carbon footprint by facilitating the
transition to renewable energy

Handy Eco- 1Ty these suggestions re your car:

Hint for Travel 24km less each week and save 555 & 408 kg of carbon emissions each
this month: year,
Reduce speed by 10 km/hr and save $55.
Fund- We have a limited supply of our jigsaws still for
raising : sale...see us at the local community market and
at the Bunyip Show.
We are still working hard with the
Recreation Reserve Committee tospend
that grant from our local Op Shop and get & Our website is up and | &
the Rec Reserve carpark illuminated & | running.. check it out
before the end of Daylight saving. 2. |t &
| www.bragbunyip.com :
THANKS DARCYI!
P il Yarra Valley Community Power Hub News
CURRENT  REDUCE POWER BILLS...is still available via To find out more and/or register for any of these
INITIATIVES hemes... & initiatives go to www.yvcommunitypowerhub.org.ou
ylem portfolios/smali-pusiness-
R Community Offer (BulkBuy) of Heat Pump Hot
For just $20 u for generous rebates on | WOter Services, in conjunction with Reclaim Energy
per family Is still open for EOI
Jjoin BRAG so
you can take THERMAL CAMERA Two members of the BRAG committee will be
fall We are almoast ready to start loaning outour | gttending the Home Energy Efficiency Volunteer
advantage  Home Energy Efficiency Kit BRAG members... | auicor Training in March/ April ... Following their
ofanyorall  (ora$20 donationijPlease register your training th ill be able to provid ith expert
o thise Interest in b It by emalling aining they wi al 0 provide you with expe
b brogbunyip@gmait.com advice on how te reduce your power consumption....save
initiatives
money AND help save the planet!!!
varraREarRavRRaR AR R RaRY L P P T PP PPy
RENEWABLE ENERGY FORUM A 6 week L‘omrlnunity Renmﬂe Energy Course will
The date is set for Wednesday be r;/[ege:i :r Lnlrlﬁr;g L:an;mg /: Pa:enham !allerb :h‘s
May‘h at 7'30pm year....details will be shared as they become available

Come along to Bunyip Hall to hear | in the pipeline: A Sustainable House Day

what our local candidates have to Bulk Buys for Reverse Cycle ACs
say about the transition to WATCH THIS SPACE!
renewableenergy.
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GRAY ELECTRIX

Residential, Commercial and
Industrial Electrical Work

v" Supply and install split system
mTsusiSHE - air conditioners

b oL A
v" Power and light points
v" LED products

v TV, data/NBN and ¢
phone points "
v Hot water, oven, stove and
dairy repairs

v" Power line defect notices and
underground power installations

Your local electrician for over 30 years!

59 40 2000 0419 371 565

WWW.GRAYELECTRIX.COM.AU

tfgray@dcsi.net.au
REC 23734

KING LEGAL GROUP

ABN 63 619 468 263

Do you require legal advice?

+ Property Law

+ Wills and Estates

+ Commercial Law

+ Litigation (including
debt recovery, building disputes
and insolvency)

Contact our professional legal team on
03 5617 8251 or email
stephen@kinglegalgroup.com.au.
Visit our website
www.kinglegalgroup.com.au.

29 Main Street

03 5617 8251 BUNYIP VIC 3815
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Bunyip Skip Bins

We are pleased to provide our community and
surrounding towns with a locally owned
business that offers an easy alternative to hard
rubbish and tip trips. Our bins come in two
sizes, 2m and 3m. Perfect to service the needs
in the form of shed cleanouts, small renovations
and builders waste, garden clean ups, garage
cleanouts and general hard waste items. All our
bins are processed at local transfer stations for
best environmental outcomes

For all pricing and enquiries please call
Jag Beilby on 0430545097 or alternatively send
an email to jagbkeilby@gmail.com

Sterling Carpet Care
Garfield

SPECIALISING IN

v Carpet/Upholstery Cleaning
v Water Damage
v Emergency Flood Restoratlon
v Vinyl Floor Strip & Seal

v Tile & Grout Cleaning

v’ Leather Cleaning

Houses, Bond exit clean, Offices,
Schools/Kindergartens, Aged Care &
High-rise Apartments.

Melbourne to Moe
Phone: 0409 010 106

sterlingcc@bigpond.com.au

Working with Children Check
Police Checked
Fully Insured

& B

For Quality Carpet Care!

Bunyip & District Community News



Alaco

Chartered Accountants
Small Business Specialists
Xero Certified Advisors
Working with you to help you
understand your numbers and
grow your small business.

We love business come and talk with us and
see how we can help you.

To discuss your business or taxation
needs call Rebecca on 03 5644 3387
or email rebecca@alaco.com.au

RS 3
()
> > |
= = |
xerO = { =
P /
e Q
“Grstent
CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT s T
AUSTRALIA + NEW ZEALANC Tax agent

25384655

BUNYIP PANEL WORKS
SMASH REPAIRS
& RESTORATION

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd
BUNYIP 3815

Have you reviewed
your Insurance Policy lately?
Make sure you have
“Choice of Repairer”
to choose your repair shop.
Large & small jobs
Towing arranged
Windscreens fitted
Insurance work
Private jobs
Restoration work
Same owner for over 30 years
Old Fashioned Country Service
Call 5629 5260
Peter 0428 516 59

Sam 0437 608 715

Gary's Small Tractor Work

Small Tractor Work; Rotary Hoeing;
Slashing; Front End Loader (4 In 1 Bucket)

~ No Job Too Small —

- £11 Windscreens

NDOW TINTING & .
gnmimal/ 7,

Directors a#'j;j S 7

Darren Pay- e, ~ AR

JustinOakes / ’@L e i
-

Workshop n)’ On-Site Service

BEESRRME

SAME DAY IN SHOP DISCOUNT*

IONA-
MARYKNOLL
CATHOLIC
PARISH

60 Nar Nar Goon Rd Nar Nar
Goon 3812
Phone: 0456000990 Email:
ionaparish@dcsi.net.au

Mass tlmes for the lona Maryknoll
Catholic Parish in partnership with
Kooweerup are:

St James Nar Nar Goon Saturday eve-

nings 6.00 pm

St Joseph’s lona Sundays
11.00 am

Holy Family Maryknoll 2nd Sunday

month  8.00 am

8| (Liturgy of the Word 1%' and 3™ Sundays

9.00 am)

St John’s Kooweerup Sundays
9.30 am

St Mary’s Lang Lang 3" Sunday of

month  8.00 am

(Liturgy of the Word All other Sundays

March 2022




wrden

Concrete 7 days
FOR ALL YOUR GARDEN NEEDS
COURTESY TRAILERS & DELIVERY AVAILABLE

Cnr Longwarry & Weerong Roads, Drouin
Ph: 5625 5166 OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

B RS S

If it's on Wheels......

@ New & Used Tyres

Mechanical Repairs & Service

UJe Keep it Maving
Front end specialist

Truck & Tractor repairs
P.5629 6100 M: 0407 878 Y43 E: info@bunyiptyres.com

12 Bunyip-Modella Road, Bunyip 3815

R S S R U U S B B SR U S

CHRIS SIEKMAN
BULK CARTAGE

Crushed Rock
L i Screenings
Soil :
Sand
On Site Truck Hire

0438 328 965

MY MAINTENANCE

MASTER

No job too big or small!

‘/ Repairs & Renovation / Paving & tiling ‘/ Rubbish removal

/ Preventative maintenance Gutter cleaning

‘/ Painting & plumbing

Call Adrian: 0417 590 830

mymaintenancemaster@gmail.com

WILLS RIDE ON MOWING
ResDENTIAL AND commerciaL - 46RO TURy,

VACANT BLOCK
LARGE PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
ABN AND FULLY INSURED

7's How \ RO

CALL 0481 104 530 FOR YOUR FREE QUOTE

DOOBEE CL

® CARPET CLEANING
® UPHOLSTERY

® LEATHER

® CARINTERIORS

® RUGS

MATTRESSES
DRAPES
TILE & GROUT CLEANING

FLOOD EMERGENCY
(24hr RESPONSE)

ABN 24 106 545928 [E§ Find Us on Facebook
Tel 0407 562 957 or (03) 5629 5703
john@doobeeclean.com.au | www.doobeeclean.com.au

24

,;‘ff'
GB TREE W,URKS
@ Tree Maintenance & Removal
® Qualified Climber -fully insured
@ Mulching & Stump Grinding

0427 709 251 Bunyip

[For a free quote Phone Gordon: 100 Longwarry Road,

7 High Street, Bunyip
Phone...5629 6117

® Sunyi
‘ Co:#tﬁumty

@) OPSHOP.

All Donations Gratefully Receicved

Mon - Fri
9:30am - +.30pm ’
Sat. 9:30am - 1.00pm

Shane
0478 708 140

ABN: 74 688 083 305

Bunyip & District Community News



Welcome to Landcare
Ask us about tree
planting, weed and pest
control, Gardens for
Wildlife, Whole Farm
Planning, and
Regenerative Farming.
Membership $20/yr

e. bunyiplcg@gmail.com
p. 0407834443
Facebook https://

Bunyip
Landcare

bunyiplandcare

BUNYIP

2GARDEN GEAR

LANDSCAPING - GARDEN
BUILDING SUPPLIES
MINI MIX CONCRETE

* Crushed Rock, Scree!
* Minl Mix 0.4 - 3.0m

# All your concreting needs from Reo to oxide
* REDGUM FIREWOOD

nings, Sand, Mulch, Pebbles
Monday - Friday 7am - 4.30pm
Saturday 7am - 3pm

Click & Collect Available
Delivering from Yarragon to Cranbourne, Emerald to Nyora, and everywhere in between

NAR NAR GOON — LONGWARRY RD, BUNYIP 3815

PH: O3 5629 5987

ALSO AT 201 WELLINGTON RD, MULGRAVE 3170

PH: O3 9560 7398

Cardinia Environment Coalition
Not for profit environmental organisation.

Our goal is to protect and enhance the natural environment
in Cardinia Shire, engage with the community, and preserve
environmentally significant reserves. If you would like to
volunteer with us, or collaborate with us on a project, please
don’t hesitate to get in touch. @
Website - cecinc.net.au \
Office: P -(03)5941 8446. E - info@cecinc.net.au 7~
CEC Indigenous Plant Nursery: Open Fridays 9-12.
Deep Creek Reserve; 62 Cameron Way, Pakenham
3810. P - (03) 5947 7871. E - nursery@cecinc.new.au

C)ANNIBAL“*\ C)REEK

i

KIRSTEN HARDIKER
WWW.CANNIBALCREEK.COM.AU 0438 518 506

260 Tynong Nth Rd, Tynong Nth, 3813, VIC 03) 5

BUNYIP
Lawn Loppers

= Mowing ‘S Rubbish Removal
= Weed Control  Edging
'Y SmallRepairs = Trimming

Garden Maintenance
Call Ross on 0417 115 801

BRENDAN SHEEDY
5629 5398

COMPLETE BUMPER TO BUMPER
S5, INCLUDING LOG BOOK AND 4X4

ALL MECHANICAL WORK- ALL VEHICLE SERVICING

A NOW FITTING NEW TYRES

A~ BUNYIP
& PHARMACY

19 HIGH STREET, BUNYIP 03 5629 5407

Monday to Friday 9:00am to 5:30pm
Saturday 9:00am to 12:30pm

Adjacent Doctors Ph: 03 5629 5756

I

WARRAGUL BIG BINS

Skips & walk in bins

Contact Andrew

0400 557 927
Servicing
most areas

Sizes 2m3to18m3

For Plumbing
Services..

v’ Gutter Cleaning

v Stormwater Pits & Drains

v Bathroom and Kitchen Plumbing
v" Dishwasher Installations

v" Hot Water Service (Changeovers)
v" Leaking taps

[ )4 e & /]
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# Garden Maintenance
@ Lawn Mowing

@ Clean Ups

& Pre-sale Makeovers
# No Job Too Small

Call 03 5629 5678 or 0401 161 520

March 2022




Local Automated External

Defibrillators (AEDs)

BUNYIP

Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank®
Branch — 18 Main St

Bunyip Fire Brigade Station — 15 Pearson St
Bunyip Recreation Reserve — Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd

Bunyip & District Men’s Shed — 22 A’Beckett Rd
(off Anderson St)

Hillview Bunyip Aged Care — 22 A’Beckett Rd
IGA Supermarket Foyer — 2/6 Main St
CANNIBAL CREEK

Cannibal Creek Reserve — 133 Garfield North
Rd

GARFIELD

Garfield Bowling Club — Beswick St

Garfield Golf Club — 180 Thirteen Mile Rd
Garfield Post Office — 77 Main St

Garfield Recreation Reserve — Beswick St
LONGWARRY

Longwarry Fire Brigade Station — 15 Bennett St
MARYKNOLL

Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station — 16 Koolbirra Rd
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve — Marrakilla Rd
NAR NAR GOON

Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station — 6 Carney
St

Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve — Spencer St
TONIMBUK

Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre — 370 Sanders Rd,
Bunyip North

Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road

TYNONG

Tynong Fire Brigade Station — 47 Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd

Tynong Recreation Reserve — Park Rd

Tynong Post Office, General Store — 40 Railway
Ave

.. Ambulance

To find ( | ]
Victoria

a publicly
accessible
AED please visit
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au
Automated External Defibrillators supported

by...

"

CFA

Rotary
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BUNYIP MEDICAL CLINIC

DOCTORS BUNYIP MEDICAL CENTRE
Dr Mamdouh Georgy WOULD LIKE TO WELCOME
Dr Roberto Celada TWO NEW DOCTORS.

Dr Natalie Niap

Dr Vidya Chakrapani
Dr Sachin Kumar

Dr Stephanie Newnham
Dr Harshi W Gedera

Dr Stephanie Newnham
Dr Harshi W Gedera

PFIZER BOOSTER

COVID-19 BOOSTER VACCINATIONS

SERVICES We have started the roll out for PFIZER COVID-19

tholog booster doses.
Dorev":»h Pus 30 Y 12 Efgible patients can book for a booster appointment
?:SQE.H 53290;&2 AL by phone or online.

Phone:

5629 5111
Web: www.|

Podium Podiatry (Mon|
PHONE: 5625 9388

DID YOU KNOW,
YOU SHULD BE HAVING

YEARLY SKIN CHECKS?
3 Reasons you need to wear
sunscreen ALL YEAR ROUND

Drouin Physiotherapy (Wed)
PHONE: 5625 4488

HearCare (Every 27 Tues)
PHONE: 5625 5155

CLINIC HOURS

Mon—Fri 8:30am - 5:00pm
Saturday  9:00am - 1:00pm
Sunday & Public Holidays — Closed

« UV rays penetrate clouds - Even in winter
+ Sunscreen has useful anti-aging properties

» It Helps Maintain an Even Skin Tone

CONSULTATIONS FEES
Private $30.00 out of pocket
Concession $20.00 out of pocket
Pensioners Bulk bliled

Under 16  Bulk billed

DVA accepted

WE ARE AN ACCREDITED SKIN CANCER
CLINIC - Bocok an appointment NOW.

We offer Mole Mapping, which is one of the most
effective ways o detect skin cancer at an early stage.

Private fees apply for all skin checks, biopsies and
excisions - please discus with Reception.

BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC
Dr.Hany Saman
Dr.Sophia kim

11 Abeckett Road ,

Bunyip

ph: 03 5629 5676

MOB. 0401 710 990

Take advantage of our amazing offer,
FREE CONSULTAION (implant-braces/invisalign-root canal
treatment-denture-crown-bridge)

OUR SERVICES :

* CHECKUP-CLEAN-FILLINGS

« TOOTH EXTRACTIONS-DENTURES

+ CROWN AND BRIDGE WORK

« ROOT CANALTREATMENT

« DENTAL IMPLANTS

« BRACES

« ADVANCED TOOTH WHITENING SYSTEM ON THE CHAIR OR
HOMEKIT

+ BULKBILLING FOR SERVICES UNDER THE CHILDREN DENTAL
BENEFIT SCHEDULE 2-18 years old

(UPTO s1000 EVERY 2YEARS)

Bunyip & District Community News
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH
‘Linking God and Community’

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home
bduc.uca@gmail.com

Worship Date Time Church and Worship Location
Sunday March 6 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.)
Sunday March 13 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.)
Thursday March 17 3.00pm Hillview Aged Care Bunyip (22 A'Beckett Rd.)
Sunday March 20 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.)
Sunday March 27 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.)
Sunday April 3 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.)

SPECIAL EVENTS: Ecumenical Prayer Group. Monday & 00am The Crossing’ 134a Princes Way
Drouin call 5625 2655.

Camera Club. First and third Mondays 3.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.
Welcome To The Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.

Craft And Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church (not during school holidays) call
Robyn 5629 5541.

Meditation Group. Thursday 11.00am — 12.00noon Bunyip Church call Fred 0439 247 253.

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.

St.Thomas' Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip

NEW START

Time for a new beginning - Lent starts on Wednesday 2nd.March.
This is Ash Wednesday, which offers a moving service and time
for reflection. Services at 11.45 a.m. and 6 p.m.

Lent is the time for renovating our spiritual space, for
re-establishing a strong and useful spiritual practice.

You are welcome to join us on this day.

CELEBRATING JOHN SHAW NEILSON - POET
Neilson lived from 1872-1942. Born at Penola S.A.
he died in Footscray. He worked across Victoria, on
farms and in quarries, as an itinerant labourer.

He quarried stone in Spotswood and help dig the
Yallourn open cut. He worked at Merbein in the
orange groves and at Mirboo, building the railway.
His life was tough and his poetry profound.

We shall celebrate Neilson's poems and his vision

at our HARVEST FESTIVAL on March 27th. at'

11 a.m. Composer and entertainer John Thorn will sing
some of his settings of Neilson poems. We'll do a
Ploughman's Lunch and we'll be outside. Book in

for lunch please - Raelene on 97932215

SUNDAY SERVICES at 9.30 a.m. except 27/3 SUNDAY 27 March 11 a.m. service outside WEDNESDAYS at 11.45
a.m. Ken Parker, priest, 59761634

27 March 2022



COMMUNITY CONTACTS

Bunyip & District Agricultural Society Philippa
Demsey — 0450 380589 or bunyipshow@gmail.com
(Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wednesday at Bunyip
Community Hall)

Bunyip Cemetery Anne Green — 0499 295 772 or
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au

Bunyip & District Community House — 0481 895
509

Bunyip & District Fire Station 1800 240 667 or
000

Bunyip Hall Hire Sue Anderson — 0407 834 443 or
susananderson@gdcsi.net.au

Bunyip Historical Society 0419 156 844 -
bhs@dcsi.net.au

Justice of the Peace (JP)* Martin Sayers, OAM JP
— 0411 074 468 or 03 5629 5339 S. Don McLean,
JP- 0401 655 303

Bunyip Landcare Group Sue Anderson — 03 5629
5587 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au

Cannibal Creek Landcare Group Pam
Cunningham —

0407 876 935

Bunyip Community Market Tony Arrigo — 0407
563 441

(Last Sunday each month)

Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market Janine
— 0419 158 946 (1st Sunday each month — March to
December)

Bunyip Medical Centre 03 5629 5111

Bunyip & District Men’s Shed Tim Cavanagh
Secretary/Treasurer 0458 142 727 (Meets each
Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)

Bunyip Community Op Shop 03 5629 6117 (After
hours Tony Arrigo — 0407 563 441)

Garfield Community Op Shop 0490 141 918
Bunyip Police Station 03 5629 5205 or 000
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch David Papley — 0438
295 568

Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au

Bunyip & District SES 1800 240 667 or 000
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip Raelene
Carroll — 03 5644 3388

Bunyip Country Women's Association Bunyip
CWA:

Wendy - 0417 352 258 Liz - 0413 587 634
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 4th Tuesday at
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)
Garfield Community Garden - Meet Every
Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com
Labertouche & District Hunters Group

Meet 2nd Saturday Bi-Monthly at Labertouche
Community Centre Contact Trevor 0439 692 602
email : knightline58@hotmail.com

Bunyip Social Hub

Contact Davina 0420 372

998 bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com

Drouin and District Chess Club meets 7pm every
Monday at the Drouin Senior Citizens Club 1 Oak
St. Drouin. Contact Nick de Weger convenor
0413239717. New players welcome.
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COMMUNITY CLUBS

Bunyip Equestrian Club (Adult Riders) bun-
yipec@gmail.com (1st Saturday of the month Pound
Road Reserve)

Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au

Garfield Bowling Club - email garfieldbowl-
ingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352

Tournament or Twilight Bowls — 0411 288 799
Longwarry Bowls Club Trevor or Judy Eastwell — 03
5623 3631 or Ken White — 03 5625 4034

Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club Arch Robb — 0402 678
552

or lan McConnell — 0419 400 630

Garfield Golf Club Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield — 03
5629 2794

Bunyip Football Club Secretary — 0422 335 660 or
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com

Bunyip Junior Football Club Shara McAuley
(President) 0400 296 817 or admin@bunyipjfc.com.au
Bunyip Netball Club President Lisa Visser on 0408
396 251 or bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com

Bunyip Patch Workers Club Barb — 0407 294326
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club Secretary — 5625
4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday each month at
Garfield Community Hall)

Bunyip Pony Club Wendy Smith 0407 552 295
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve)

Lillico Pony Club Brett Withall 0407 500 211

(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve)

Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield Graeme Squires —
0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting each Wednesday at
6:30 pm)

Bunyip Singers Club Dorothy Myers — 03 5629
5601 (Meets at Bunyip Hall every Monday 9:30 am)
Bunyip Slimmers Club Maree McRae — 0468 411
144 (Meets every Wednesday at Bunyip Uniting
Church)

Bunyip & District Soccer Club Adrian Gatti — 0417
590 830

Sorella Callisthenics Club Samantha Holt — 0421
424 079 or

sorellacc@hotmail.com

St Vincent De Paul Society Assistance Line — 1800
305 330

Bunyip Tennis Club Vanessa Kent — 0401 422 084
Bunyip Uncle Bobs Club Len Trewin -0427 867 797

The Justice of the Peace signing and witnessing centre is
at the Warragul Library at 75 Victoria Street. Local JPs
provide their services at the Library from 10am to 2pm
Monday to Friday.

DOES YOUR LOCAL CLUB / COMMUNITY
GROUP DETAILS NEED TO BE ADDED OR
UPDATED?

Let us know your details and get more people
involved.

Bunyip & District Community News
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